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Todd Schreiber , D12 Co-Manager
Whiteford Schools

6655 Consear Rd.

Ottawa Lake, MI 49267

toddschreiber@msvma.org
School Phone: (734) 856-1443 x202

Cate Windelborn, D12 Co-Manager
Monroe High School

(Home) 323 Kaye Lani Ave.
Monroe, MI 48161
catewindelborn@msvma.org
School Phone: (734) 265-3473

-DISTRICT 12 MIDDLE SCHOOL CHORAL FESTIVAL-

- MARCH 4-5, 2016, LINCOLN PARK HS- 



February 26, 2016


Dear Colleagues,


YAY….it’s Choral Festival time and I hope your rehearsals are progressing in a musically rewarding fashion.  In this letter you will find all of the information you need to have a successful day at District Choral Festival. We are extremely grateful to our host, Beth Wondolowski, who took a new position at Lincoln Park MS!  Please share your appreciation with Lincoln Park MS/HS and their staff of festival volunteers during your choral visit!

Buses should drop off the students in the parking lot on the west side of the high school - the lot is at the stop light nearest the high school on Champaign Rd.. Performers will walk past the first door on their left (this door will remain locked so that performances are not interrupted) and enter through the second door on their left where they will stop at Check-In. From Check-In a guide will take the choir to a room where they may put their coats (this room will not be used by multiple groups - it is recommended to keep valuables on your person or not bring them with you).  From there, the croup can go to the concessions area, the auditorium to listen to other groups or enter the Pre Warm-Up Room.
At the end of your day, after your last event has finished, directors may check out at Festival Headquarters. Our goal is to have your paperwork processed within 30 minutes after you leave sight-reading. As always, each choir will receive a CD of their performance.

If you have any questions regarding our festival, do not hesitate to contact me. If you would like a speedy response, use e-mail: toddschreiber@msvma.org.  

A general reminder: please number ALL the measures of ALL FOUR copies of BOTH pieces of your music.  Ratings have been denied due to this oversight.   Also, you may sight-read at any LEVEL (PRI, INT, ADV) but you MUST sight-read the VOICING (Unison, SA, SSA, SAB, SATB, TTB) of the REQUIRED piece.

Good luck to you and your students as you finish preparing for this year’s choral festival.  VITALLY IMPORTANT INFORMATION and FINAL DETERMINATION RATING scale are listed on the next pages! Any choir receiving an EXCELLENT rating is eligible for states.  This is the last year with superior distinction.
and ps….please READ ALL OF THE INFORMATION in this letter to secure a successful day for everyone!

Sincerely,

Todd Schreiber

District 12 Manager of MS Events

419-343-5286 (cell)

Adjudicators:  

Performance – Cathy Brodie, Emerick Dee, Josh Palkki, Fred Sang, Doug Armstead, Joseph Daniel (F), Kelli Falls (S)

Sight Reading – Chris Sprink, Arv Wierda
Important Festival Reminders to Note:

We want all of our participants to have a successful day, please ensure that the following information is understood by all performers and chaperones:

· WARM- UP, PERFORMANCE AND CLINIC TIMES are 15-minute intervals, SIGHTREADING is 25 minutes.

 

· Upon arrival (well in advance of your scheduled warm-up time), directors should check in at the registration table to meet your host and drop off your music, FOUR ORIGINALS w/ NUMBERED MEASURES.

· IT IS VITAL to the success of the festival that you arrive early.  Because of the intricate paperwork process involving 8 different judges, it is nearly IMPOSSIBLE to rotate your choir in if you miss your assigned time slot.  You simply cannot just “”switch” with another choir….believe me, it will DELAY the entire day!!!!!

 

· Four (4) ORIGINAL copies of both sets of music MUST be provided at registration and MUST HAVE THE ALL MEASURES NUMBERED  in order to receive a rating.  All music should include the name of the school to assure its proper return.  See MSVMA fair usage of the copyright act policy  on your MSVMA handbook.  

· A gentle reminder to all to be respectful of our host volunteers, other participants, and the performance facility. The surrounding area near any of the festival rooms  (warm-up, auditorium, clinic, and sight-reading) is an absolute quiet zone. Any talking in the hallways will negatively impact the quality of performance and will not be tolerated. Our volunteers have the difficult task of keeping the event running smoothly and on time, so please give them their due respect. 

· Please monitor your students’ actions in the auditorium.   Any whispering is extremely distracting, and feet placed on backs of seats and climbing over rows of seats is not permitted. Also, no food or beverage of any sort at any time is allowed in the auditorium.

 

· A full concessions menu and bottled water will be available throughout the day.  ALL food and drink items MUST remain in this assigned area. 

· Parents are welcome in the performance and sight-reading rooms.

· Medals for Excellent and Good ratings will be sold at the registration table for $4.00 each. Make checks payable to MSVMA District 12.  If requested, a receipt can be provided for the purchase.

· Emergency contact for the day of the festival: Todd’s cell (419)343-5286 

Please advise your students to make good choices throughout their visit. Their actions must reflect how they want their choirs, school, and community represented to MSVMA. 

FINAL DETERMINATIONS

	EXCELLENT (1)   = 112-120 TOTAL from all four judges

	with superior distinction

	EXCELLENT (1) = 96-111 TOTAL from all four judges

	GOOD (2) = 72-95 TOTAL from all four judges

	FAIR (3) = 46-71 TOTAL from all four judges

	DEVELOPING (4)= 24-45 TOTAL from all four judges
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EDUCATE. EMPOWER. EXPERIENCE


the art of vocal music








